
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello Everyone,  

 

I hope you are safe and well and enjoying the pleasant weather.  Last week we had the exciting experience 

of the Annual General meeting virtually for the first time ever, I have included a report on the next page. 

 

I have been enjoying getting out and meeting friends again and I have had the chance to catch up with 

some old friends and former colleagues – it seemed such an age since we last met up.  My youngest 

grandson said, “Nana why do you always meet for coffee, does nobody drink tea and can you have cake?”  

I assured him you could drink what you wanted and cake was always a good idea. 

 

Obviously, the latest extension of the restrictions has been a blow to some plans but 

I hope that we will see lots of you at Federation planned outdoor events over the 

Summer and make sure to look out your rainbow clothes to wear to the Pride Party 

Picnic on Saturday August 7th 11am (please note the time change from 1pm) 

 

Whatever you are doing – enjoy it, make the most of every day! 

 

National Annual Meeting Report 2021  

 

The NFWI made history last week holding the first 

Virtual Annual Meeting for members. Lynne Stubbings 

chaired the meeting as her last AGM before standing 

down as National Chair.  

 

 

Tyne and Wear South Link Delegates, Officers and Advisers 

gathered in the Federation office to participate in the 

meeting. 
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There were three outstanding speakers: Sophie Duchess of Wessex, Dame Cressida Dick and Baroness 

Hale, who all spoke on a general theme of gender equality and each gave a fascination insight to their 

lives and the work they do around domestic violence, representation of women, how women’s lives 

are changing and the challenges faced by us all. 

 

 

There was a presentation around this year’s resolution about greater awareness of the subtle signs of 

Ovarian Cancer. The vote was not taken on that day and all our WIs will get their chance to register 

their votes in the next week or two. Information about the voting process will be sent to WI committees 

this week.  

 

The meeting was hit by an internet outage, which was a worldwide problem and the event providers 

quickly switched coverage to a live You tube screening, so we were enabled to carry on watching.  

Huge congratulations go to NFWI for organising the event which must have been a logistical 

nightmare.  

 

The good news for us is that next year’s Annual Meeting is 

planned for Saturday June 11 at the Liverpool arena - a 

Saturday and in the North! Lookout for more details as 

they are announced.  

There will be a full report of the meeting in the next issue 

of WI Life.  

 

The day after the meeting it was announced that Anne 

Jones has been elected National Chair.  

 

  



 

 

 

Federation Dates for your Diary – all our zoom events are free  

 

Date & Time Event ID/ Password  

Cost  

Saturday 26th 

June 2pm 

Walk –Herrington Park – Meet in the car park at 2pm 

for a leisurely stroll around the park.  If you don’t want 

to walk, just bring a chair and your flask/picnic and 

enjoy the company – details below 

(We will be walking 

in line with 

government 

guidelines) Free  

Thursday 24th 

June 7pm  

Karen Tann – Zumba Exercise – something a little 

different for the Federation, please join with a 

floaty/chiffon/silky lightweight scarf and two wooden 

spoons (or similar) ready for some of the exercises. 

856 5092 4587 

676010 

Free  

Thursday 15th 

July 2021 at 7pm 

 

Below Deck - What really goes on behind the scenes on a 

cruise ship! Kevin Reay and Adam Allinson have both 

travelled the world working onboard numerous cruise 

ships! Find out the juicy tales of what really goes on 

below deck in this entertaining presentation! No topic is 

off limits! 

859 6474 3774 

933143 

Free 

Wednesday 21st 

July  

10.30am 

Cleadon Hill Walk.  The route is a 5.28-mile ramble over 

the hills and the coastal path at South Shields.  Meet at 

10.30am at the Marsden Inn car park.  

(we will be walking in 

line with government 

guidelines) Free 

Saturday August 

7th 11am (note 

new time from 

1pm) 

 

WI Pride Party Picnic in the Park – 

Drewetts Park – known locally as Charlies Park is ideally 

situated between St Pauls Church Monastry and Jarrow 

Hall with its lovely garden.  Jarrow Hall is also home to 

the well respected Hive Coffee Shop, so if you don’t want 

to being a picnic you can get food and drink there.  There 

is lots of parking in the vicinity and the number 27 bus 

from Heworth metro stops right outside. 

 

Free 

Wednesday 18th 

August 2021 

10.30am  

Washington Riverside Walk – The route is 6.18 mile 

stroll along the river over the golf course with Penshaw 

monument in the distance.  Meet at 10.30am at the 

Biddick Pub car park. 

(we will be walking in 

line with government 

guidelines) Free 



 

 

Thursday 16th 

September 2021 

7pm 

The Plague Doctor exiled Geordie, living in the glorious 

Peak District….. and with a very entertaining and 

different story to tell. 

840 6630 7320 

212507 

Free 

Thursday 

October 21st 6.45 

Autumn Council – with a special speaker for Halloween 

- Adrian Perkins. See details further on  

Issued once 

requested Free 

NEW Friday 

November 26th 

6.30 

PANTO at the Customs House, South Shields Rapunzel 

– Bring your family and friends  

Closing date end of August 2021  

£16.00 per ticket 

including ice cream  

CRAFT DEMONSTRATIONS – we have decided to suspend these until later in the year. 

  

Washington Concord would like to invite you to their zoom talk WITH  Sally Kettle on July 6th. 2pm.  

She will tell us the story of how she rowed the Atlantic with her mother. The theme of the talk is 

endurance .....to keep going even when the going gets very tough. A timely lesson for us all at the 

moment. Sally is also involved with many charities as fundraiser and teacher.  Please get in touch with 

Evelyn Clark to book a place - nanclark2005@yahoo.co.uk 

 

Events coming up over the next couple of weeks.  

Herrington Park Walk and Get Together 2 pm Saturday 26th June. 

 

Originally planned as a walk around the park our discussions with members 

have indicated that not everyone would want to /or are able to walk but would 

love the chance to see other members and friends and family. We are therefore 

extending this to anyone who wants to come out and meet WI 

related friends. Bring a chair, an umbrella, sun cream, your 

sandwiches and coffee - although there is a cafe on site and an 

ice cream van too!  

We will gather on the grassed area in front of the main car 

park, near toilets, cafe and the play area if you want to have a 

go on the swings!  

Thursday 24th June 7pm Karen Tann – Seated Zumba 

Exercise – something a little different for the Federation, 

please join with a floaty/chiffon/silky lightweight scarf and 

two wooden spoons (or similar) ready for some 

of the exercises. 

 

  



 

 

New Federation Event 

  

ITS PANTO TIME - Oh yes it is!   

The Federation has secured a block booking of tickets 

for The Customs House, South Shields for their next 

Panto – Friday November 26 at 6.30 pm  

All tickets are £16 each, your ticket will include an ice 

cream. 

Join Dame Bella, her hapless son Arbuthnot and the gang back in Cooksonville for another Adventure. 

This year the team will be putting the Little Panto with the Big Heart twist on the classic tale of Rapunzel. 

Come along for a laugh, a song and an evening of fun.  

This is open to friends and family so bring a friend.  

 

As there is no certainty about when WIs are starting to 

meet up again you must order your ticket directly from 

the Federation office. All bookings to accompanied with 

name, contact number/email address,  number of 

tickets required and the full cost of the tickets.  

Confirmation will be given once this information is 

received.  Tickets will be issued on the night. 

Obviously if Pandemic regulations develop and the 

event is unable to take place refunds will be arranged. 

 

Reminders About Events  

Autumn Council Meeting - By Zoom. Thursday 21st October 21 starts 6.45pm 

Free to attend but please register with the office beforehand as places are limited  

Our speaker will be Adrian Perkins 

the ghost Detective.  Be prepared for 

some spine-chilling different ghost 

stories. 

The Ghost Detective | England | 

Adrian Perkins. (ghost-

detective.com) 

  

https://www.ghost-detective.com/
https://www.ghost-detective.com/
https://www.ghost-detective.com/


 

 

We have also decided to run a Competition and all the entries will be 

shown in the meeting along with the results.  

‘Pandemic Piece’ 

 

We would like you to submit something made by yourself during the pandemic i.e., since March 2020 

- October 2021.  The competition items must be no larger than 10 inches / 25 cm in any direction.  

Competition entries to be delivered to the Federation office during office hours 9 am - 2 pm on 12, 13 

and 14 October 2021, where they will be judged before the council meeting and results will be 

announced at the meeting.  

You can enter as many items as you wish, each item to be accompanied by a sealed envelope 

containing £2 entry free and a slip of paper outlining the makers name, telephone number and WI. 

Prizes of £15 (1st), £10 (2nd) and £5 (3rd) will be awarded.  

The criteria for judging will be:  

• Item must be handcrafted. 

• Fit for purpose. 

• The quality of work. 

• Conforms to schedule. 

 

We look forward to receiving lots of entries as we know you have all been busy bees during lockdown. 

 

Denman At Home. https://www.denman.org.uk/calendar/ 

 

  

https://www.denman.org.uk/calendar/


 

 

Read and Rhyme. 

Here are some of the new books on the market, one of the great things about the Pandemic 

is that I’ve been able to read a lot more than I normally have time for. One of the series I 

have enjoyed has been the Seven Sisters series by Lucinda Riley, the latest the Missing 

Sister which was published at the end of last month. Great stories that range right across the world so I 

was saddened to read of the death of Lucinda Riley this week, apparently, she has been battling cancer 

for a period of time and leaves behind a young family. Such a huge loss for the family and a great loss 

to her readers, she had such a storytelling talent. R.I.P. Lucinda  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

If you are staying in the area for your holidays and let’s face it we haven’t got 

a lot of choice, it’s a great time to explore places in the area and take the 

opportunity to revisit traditional foods in the area. Here are recipes for a 

couple of my favourites, I love Kippers but hate cooking them in the house 

and Yorkshire Fat Rascals with a bit of a twist!  

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Postbag – Remember our talk at Spring Council about Ovarian cancer we 

received this lovely letter thanking us for our donation 

“Dear Joanne and members of the TWSFWI, Thank you for your donation of £50 

to Target Ovarian Cancer and for inviting us to speak at your recent meeting. We know that the earlier 

a woman is diagnosed with ovarian cancer, the greater her chance of survival. Your support is helping 

make sure every woman is diagnosed at the earliest possible stage which quite simply will save lives. 

Your donation will help to train GPs all across the UK on the symptoms of ovarian cancer and the 

diagnostic pathway. Thanks to you, we will also be able to make more women aware of the symptoms 

and feel empowered to go to their GP sooner. Together we can transform the future for women with 

ovarian cancer. On behalf of the whole team here at Target Ovarian Cancer, thank you so much for your 

thoughtful gift.” 

 

“Morning a fantastic read thank you” - Sue Furness  

 

“Another brilliant news bulletin. Well done girls, I don't know how you keep coming up with 

everything you include, everyone looks forward so much to reading them” Elaine Wright 

 

“I just wanted to say how much I enjoyed tonight's speaker. He's certainly given me lots to think 

about and Google! Fascinating stuff. Thank you again for putting on such a fantastic programme of 

events for members to enjoy across the Federation” Katherine Watson 



 

 

It’s officially Summer! Make the most of British Strawberries 

 

 

 



 

  

WI News Paper Roses -virtual craft session -  June’s virtual craft session was about making paper 

roses and was enjoyed by all the participants. Although these sessions have proved popular especially 

when the weather was horrible and we had to stay home, since the advent of the better weather and 

some Covid regulations being relaxed the attendance has fallen, understandably since we all have so 

much catching up to do. At the committee meeting last week it was decided to suspend these sessions 

until October when there might be a need for them then. Thank you to everyone who logged in over 

the past few months and who knows we may soon be able to offer face to face craft workshops which 

are so much more fun than looking at a screen. Here are pictures for those of you who missed the 

session.  

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

Liz Matthews took a walk in Washington Village on Bank Holiday she spotted these objects below - 

someone had yarn bombed the post box, also the original Old Smithy sign has gone up at The Forge 

Restaurant.  Was it you who yarn bombed the post box ? – let us know !!!!! 

 

  

 

Herrington WI were yet again fortunate in holding 

their 2nd Covid Coffee morning at The Board 

Inn.  As ever Dave and his staff were wonderful and 

because of the lovely weather 18 members and a 

guest (potential new member) were able to enjoy 1.5 

hours of chat and catch up.  Under normal times, BC 

(Before Covid), at this June meeting members would 

have been celebrating the 94th year of a WI Institute 

being in Herrington.  The party is on hold and no 

doubt, restrictions permitting, a very special 95th 

will be celebrated in 2022.  The next scheduled WI 

coffee morning will be Tuesday 6th July, 10.30 am at 

The Board Inn. 

Hilary Gutherie from Tunstall WI has 13 cross stitch pattern 

books and 1 needlepoint book which was given some years ago 

by the family of a lady who had died.  Unfortunately, Hilary 

sews clothes rather than this type of needlework and they have 

been stuck in a cupboard since she was given them.  They are in 

very good condition and free to someone who will be able to put 

them to some use.  If there are any needlewomen who could use 

them please ring or email Hilary to arrange 

collection/delivery.  07730 647361 or email hguthrie2@aol.com. 

mailto:hguthrie2@aol.com


 

 

 

Joan Brown from Chilton Moor WI was particularly interested in our 

recycling article in the last bulletin she would like members to know 

that tablet blister packs can also be recycled. Superdrug shops with a 

pharmacy have a collection box. The ones that do in our area are 

Chester-le-Street, Sunderland and Newcastle.  I am pleased these are 

now recycled as there such a lot of waste on them  

 

Word Search  

  



 

 

Some interesting facts here - have we many lady billionaires reading? And who knew that about lettuce? 

Be careful who you offer a salad sandwich to!  

  



 

 

 

As women we must take care and beware of our vulnerability to bone problems. I found this article 

which gives us some very useful ideas for taking care of our bone health. 



 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

Sad news  

Sadly, many of our members lost dear friends over the past couple of weeks – our thoughts are with you 

all. 

 

Old Penshaw WI informed us of the passing of one of their longstanding and loyal members, Ann 

Marsden.  Ann had been a member for many years and was always supportive of many endeavours, 

whether it be manning the refreshment stall at the local community Christmas fayre, knitting trauma 

teddies or delighting everyone with her amazing sweet-mince pies at Christmas time.  Ann could always 

be relied on to join in, contribute and always do her bit for us her friends and the wider community, she'll 

be very much missed.  

 

Whickham Fellside also lost a great friend when Ann Dodd past away, she will be greatly missed. 

 

Washington Station members were 

very shocked to receive the news that 

one of their long standing members, 

June Lawson passed away suddenly on 

Tuesday 8th June. June was a loyal and 

active member of the WI since 2005, 

serving on the committee where her 

contributions were greatly appreciated. 

For a number of years, she organised an 

annual Plant Sale and June, an 

accomplished Parchment Crafter, was 

always willing to share her crafting 

skills with members too, many of us 

have attended her classes and learned 

new skills from her. She will be a huge 

miss, our thoughts are with her family. 

Rest In Peace. 

 

Best Wishes  

Margaret Carter - Chairman - Tyne and Wear South Fed of WI’s 

0191 5845814  

Margaret Carter 0191 4165269, 07718 231984 

macarter1@hotmail.co.uktwsfwi@btconnect.com      

  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nUJV-9wvdB8 

mailto:macarter1@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:twsfwi@btconnect.com

